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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

Labor, Operations and Technology Committee 

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  6
DATE:  June 28, 2005
PROPOSED NO:  2005-0286
PREPARED BY:  Michael Alvine 
SUBJECT:  A MOTION authorizing the production of a video voters' guide for the 2005 countywide primary and general election.

SUMMARY:  If approved, this motion would allow King County and the City of Seattle to collaborate in the production of a video voters’ guide for both the September 20, 2005 primary election and for the November 8, 2005 general election.  This guide has become a tradition since 1993 in odd-numbered years when certain candidates run for office in King County and Seattle.

Background:  The county’s Civic Television (CTV) and the Seattle Channel will share production duties, with oversight from the Director of the Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division.  The Executive Director of the Seattle Ethics and Elections Commission will have oversight for the city.

Participation is optional for candidates.  Two different tapes will be produced.  The County tape will include candidates for the offices of King County Executive, King County Sheriff, Court of Appeals Judge, the nine Council seats that are up this year and Port commission candidates.  The Seattle tape will include candidates for Seattle Mayor, Seattle City Council (four seats), Seattle School District, Port of Seattle Commission, Seattle Popular Monorail Authority candidates and may include County Council candidates whose districts are primarily in Seattle.  The purpose of having two tapes is to reduce repetition and to limit the length of the tapes to match a typical attention span.

Rules – The County has established Administrative Rules for participation by candidates.  Attachment 3 to this staff report provides a corrected statement of Administrative Rules.  The original transmittal inadvertently omitted listing the Court of Appeals Judge office.  Since the rules are not part of the legislation, there is no need for an amendment.  However, Councilmembers may want to keep Attachment 3 as a reference guide.  There is a $100 fee to appear in the guide, which can be waived if a candidate demonstrates insufficient campaign funds.

Why a Motion? – Why is it necessary to pass a motion every other year?  The most compelling reason appears to be making the government more transparent.  It is a chance for the public to see that this is an official effort to educate voters and to identify the costs of the video guide for everyone. 

Costs – the motion authorizes expenditures up to $40,000 per election.  No supplemental appropriation is needed.  
INVITED:

Sherril Huff Menees, Deputy Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division (REALS)
Julie Moore, Assistant Superintendent of Elections for Operations, REALS

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2005-0286
2. Transmittal letter dated June 14, 2005
3. Administrative Rules for 2005 Video Voters’ Guide (corrected)
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